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Interoffice Memo
TO:

Robert Donchez, City Council President
FROM:
Darlene L. Heller, Director of Planning and Zoning 
RE:

Preserve America grant request
On April 1, 2008 City Council passed Resolution No. 15,290 to allow the City to move forward with an application for designation as a Preserve America Community.  That application has been submitted and an announcement will be made in September to let us know if Bethlehem has been selected as a Preserve America Community.  
We recently realized that Bethlehem can apply for Preserve America funds while the review of the community designation is pending.  The current deadline for this round of grant applications is June 30.  Successful grants in this cycle will be announced in September near the time of the announcement of the community designations.  

Therefore, the Community and Economic Development Department would like to apply for Preserve America grant funds by the June 30 deadline in order to begin utilizing such funds this fall.  A City Council resolution of support is necessary for a complete grant application before June 30.  Unfortunately, tonight’s city council meeting is the last scheduled meeting before the June 30 deadline.  The extremely short time period before the deadline requires our Department to request a resolution at your June 17 meeting in order to be able to submit a complete grant application before the grant deadline.  

Since this is a very competitive national funding program, the project must have national significance to be considered and awarded.  The City’s grant request will be for planning and design of the Stockhouse as a Visitor’s Center at the BethWorks site.  The scope of the project will also include some site interpretation so that the Visitor’s Center will be tied to the interpretation of and access to the site as a whole.  The obvious national significance of this site should make our application very competitive among the many other requests.  The maximum grant request is $250,000 and our request will be very near that maximum amount.  These grant dollars are proposed to be matched with TIF funds from the Beth Works site.  A copy of the Building Assessment Summary is attached for reference.

The proposed resolution is also attached.  It is a very slight modification from the resolution City Council approved in April of this year.  It merely adds the language that, in addition to requesting designation as a Preserve America community, city council also supports the submission of a grant application for Preserve America funds to be designated to the planning, design and interpretation of the Stockhouse and its surrounding area at the BethWorks site.  

We appreciate your consideration of this request.  Although it is last minute, this request comes to you as soon as our Department realized that submission in this grant round was available to us while our community designation is still pending.  

This project is an excellent opportunity for the City to move forward with the design and interpretation of the Stockhouse, bringing the City must closer to the actual reuse of the structure.

CC:
City Council members


  Mayor Callahan


  T. Hanna

DATE:
  


















  Darlene L. Heller 

Director of Planning and Zoning
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